

11 August 2016

Mr Luke Chandler <a href="mailto:fyi-request-4251-bbe267f9@requests.gyi.org.nz">fyi-request-4251-bbe267f9@requests.gyi.org.nz</a>

Dear Mr Chandler

I refer to your request dated 13 July 2016, pursuant to the Official Information Act 1982, seeking:

What actions is the Ministry taking to ensure Uber will comply with all New Zealand Laws.

This letter is to notify you that the Ministry is extending the 20 working days available to it to respond to your request pursuant to section 15A of the Official Information Act. The Ministry requires an additional 5 days to respond to your request. Therefore you can expect to receive a response by 18 August 2016.

The reason for the extension is that consultations necessary to make a decision on your request are such that a proper response to your request cannot be reasonably made within the normal 20 working-day limit.

You have the right under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act to make a complaint about the extension to the Ombudsman, whose address for contact purposes is:

The Ombudsman
Office of the Ombudsmen
P O Box 10-152
WELLINGTON

Yours sincerely

Mike James

**General Manager Road and Rail** 

for CHIEF EXECUTIVE